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Lincoln Quilters Guild 
Quilting since 1973  

Meeting the second Monday 
of each month 

September through May 
(except December) 

Gathering at 6:30 p.m. 
Program & Meeting 

at 7:00 p.m. 

College View Seventh-Day 
Adventist Church 

4108 Prescott Ave. 
Lincoln, Nebraska 

On the Internet at 
www.lincolnquiltersguild.org 

Volume 38, Number 2  October 2010 

Monday, October 11th, 2010 
Tile Quilt Revival 

by Carol Jones 
Carol is from Lawrence Kansas and co-author of a new book entitled, 
Tile Quilt Revival. She has researched this historical style of quilts. 
Carol has a love for color, is a fan of architecture and ceramic tile 
work. Carol has appeared twice on the cover of Quilters Newsletter 
and her quilts have been included in a show at the Autry Museum of 
Western Heritage in Los Angeles. 

October Holders and Folders: 
We passed a clipboard around the September 
meeting and we would like to thank those who 
wrote their names down. There is only one 
name signed up for the October meeting. 
Cheryl Kupcinski 
We need additional volunteers to help out. 
Please check in with Veronica or Caren that 
evening so they will know who and how many 

are there.  We reserve seats in the second row 
on the right side of the room for them.   

Veronica West & Caren Wagner, co-chairs 

October Greeters 
Carolyn Meter 
Sandy Wade 
Mary Hild  

October 10, 2010 Class Registration 
Who/What: Carol Jones teaching Tile Quilts 
Date/Time/Cost: Sunday, October 10, 2010 
 1:00 –6:00 pm 
 $40.00 per person 
Location: Fellowship Hall – Southern Heights Presbyterian, 5750 South 40th Street  

Your Name:__________________________________________________________  
Your Address: _______________________________________________________  
Your Phone #: Daytime____________________ Night ________________________  
Email ______________________________________________________________  

Send check payable to LQG. (If you don’t have email, include a business size self-addressed envelope) 
Rebecka Schafer, 5705 Shadow Lane • Lincoln, NE 68516 • (402) 421-8897 • rschafer@neb.rr.com  

Month of November class 
Jenny Raymond Workshop 

Stars that Snap Crackle & Pop 
You’ll discover dynamic use of fabric, color and 
design to create spectacular star blocks to 
make gorgeous quilts. Finishing techniques, 
machine quilting and embellishments will be 
demonstrated. Pattern includes information on 
three different projects. There is an additional 

pattern fee for the class.
Visit www.jennyraymond.com  
See the registration form 
on page 2 for date, time 
and location. 
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Afternoon Groups 
Hearts and Hands 

Information TBA 
Piecemakers 

Sew Creative • 5221 S. 48th Street 
1:00 pm • 4th Thursday of the month. For more 
information: Willa Smith 420-2422. Please leave a 
message and I will return your call. Or email me at 
rswd660@inebraska.com 

Ladies of the Lodge 
The Grand Lodge at the Preserve 
80th & Pioneers Blvd. • 1:00pm, 3rd Wednesday of 
the month. Enter North door and take the elevator 
to the 4th floor lounge. For more information call 
Nancy Simmons 423-4947. 

Cuddle Quilt Workshops 
College View Seventh Day Adventist Church 
Resource Room 
4108 Prescott Ave. • 9 am-2 pm • 1st Friday of the 
month. Vicky Skuodas, co-chair person. Join us in 
planning our Cuddle Quilts and also to pick up kits 
to work on during the month. 

Evening Groups 
Evening Stars 

Sew Creative • 5221 S. 48th Street 
6:30 pm • 4th Monday of the month 

For more information, contact Dana Atteberry at 474-
1150. 
Pine Lake Quilters 

Bernina Sewing Studio • 1501 Pine Lake Rd. • 
6:30pm, 4th Tuesday of the month during 
September through May except December. For 
more information call Kim Weide at 423-3137 if you 
have questions. 

Northeast Lincoln Group 
Meets the 3rd Monday from 6:00-8:00 pm at the 
Anderson Branch Library, 3635 Touzalin Ave.  For 
more information contact Kim Shelley at 467-4266. 

Quilts of Valor 
Meets the 1st Sunday of the month from 12:30-4:00 
pm Bernina at Hancock’s Fabrics • 6800 P 
Street.  Contact Sara Kenny at 
sarakenny@yahoo.com  or Julia Schroder at 
jschroeder@inetnebr.com if you have questions. 

Anyone is welcome to attend these groups. 

OFFICIAL PUBLICATION 
 OF THE  

LINCOLN QUILTERS GUILD 
LINCOLN, NEBRASKA 

Published eight months of the year:  
September, October, November, 
January, February, March, April, and 
May. 

Editor and Layout: 
Lin Gowin-O’Brien 

Circulation:  Carol Curtis 

The deadline to submit articles and 
ads for inclusion in the Plain Print is 
the Wednesday following the Guild 
meeting. 

Next October 
newsletter deadline: 

October 13 
ADVERTISING  

Business Ad Rates: 
A 3½" x 2" sized ad is $25 for the first 
month and $20 per month for 
subsequent months. 

A 3½" x 4" sized ad is $40 for the first 
month and $35 per month for 
subsequent months. 
Ads must be camera-ready. 

Classified Ad Rates: 
Any individual may place a classified 
quilt-related ad in the "Quilters' 
Exchange" at a cost of $10.00 for 30 
words.  Send exact text for ads. 
Send articles and ads with payment 
(payable to "Lincoln Quilters Guild") 
to: 

Lin Gowin-O’Brien 
642 S. 28th Street 
Lincoln, NE  68510 
(402) 304-8438 
Email:  Linobrien@aim.com 

President's 
Message 
Well we are certainly off to 
a bright start to our year.  
Elinor Peace Bailey was 
such fun and she really 
made your creative juices 
flow.  Even though we had 
some nasty weather, we 
quilters still ventured out to enjoy the meeting. 
Now it is time to get back to the things we love 
most about our craft and try something new. 
Our next speaker/teacher Carol Jones looks to 
be just as fantastic as the first, so don’t be shy.  
Take a special day just for you to do something 
fun and different.  Bring a friend because you 
know there is nothing like sharing this kind of 
moment with your BFF. 

Deb Bauer-Knopp 

Attention New Members 
There will be a new member orientation on  
Tuesday, October 12th, 6:00 pm at the 
Bernina Sewing Studio (1501 Pine Lake 
Road). 
This will be an opportunity for you to discover 
more about the Lincoln Quilters Guild! 

Vicky Bedell  
 

Quilt Gathering 
Nebraska State Quilt Guild, 
Region 1 Quilter’s Gathering in 
Auburn, Nebraska presents 
Katy Coleman Stepping into 
the light: Finding 
Your Quilting Mojo. October 9, 2010, 1:00 pm 
All Quilters welcome, Free Admission. 
Cooper Offsite Response Facility 
902 Central Avenue, Auburn, Nebraska 
Bring your FAVORITE quilt to share.  
Refreshments will be provided 

For more info contact: 
Sharon Clark, 402-274-5375 or 
Connie Phillips, 402-523-5265 

Region 1 Directors 
 

Mini-
Quilt 
Donation 
Reminder 
These folks have signed up to 
donate a mini-quilt for the month of 
October. 
Pam Wakeman 
Loralee Novak 
Lora Yardley 
Remember to bring your dollars and 
extra coins to buy a ticket for these 
special hand made items. The cost is 
only 50¢ per ticket. You can purchase 
as many tickets as you wish to increase 
your chances of winning. 

November 9, 2010 Class Registration 
Who/What: Jenny Raymond teaching Stars that Snap, Crackle and Pop 
Date/Time/Cost: Tuesday, November 9, 2010 
 9:00-3:00 pm 
 $40.00 per person 
Location: South Gate United Methodist Church, 3500 Pioneers Blvd., Lincoln  

Your Name:__________________________________________________________  
Your Address: _______________________________________________________  
Your Phone #: Daytime____________________ Night ________________________  
Email ______________________________________________________________  

Send check payable to LQG. (If you don’t have email, include a business size self-addressed envelope) 
Rebecka Schafer, 5705 Shadow Lane • Lincoln, NE 68516 • (402) 421-8897 • rschafer@neb.rr.com  
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Plain Print by Email 
To help the cost of postage, we have a Yahoo 
Group named LincolnQuiltersGuild on the 
internet.  We’re trying to make it easier for 
Plain Print and other important messages to be sent out to LQG 
members.   
Each person signed up to receive Plain Print by email will receive 
an email from PlainPrint@LincolnQuiltersGuild.org  
It will have a link to click on that takes you straight to the LQG web 
site Newsletter page. You select the newsletter you want to print. 
Click on the link.  It loads on Adobe Reader. You can read or print it.   
IF YOU DID NOT RECEIVE YOUR PLAIN PRINT VIA THIS EMAIL 
METHOD, PLEASE EMAIL KATE at katequilt@yahoo.com AND 
LET HER KNOW. 

Quilts of Valor Small Group 
Local Scheduled Quilts of Valor workshops 
When: first Sunday of the Month 
Where: Bernina inside Hancock’s Fabrics 
 6800 P Street, Lincoln, Nebraska 
Time: 12:30-4:00 pm 
What to bring: your sewing machine and basic 
sewing supplies 
Meeting Dates through 2010: 
 October 3,  November 7 and December 5 
Contact Sara Kenny at sarakenny@yahoo.com  or 
Julia Schroder at jschroeder@inetnebr.com if you have questions. 
 

Quilts of Valor Retreat Planned 
Sponsored by: Kansas QOV.org 
When: May 6-8, 2011 
Where: Henderson House Inn and Retreat Center 
 Stafford, Kansas 
Cost: $135 for the weekend (includes Friday dinner, 

breakfast and lunch on Saturday, breakfast and 
lunch on Sunday, and a special QOV tee-shirt) 

For more info: www.qovkansas.org/retreat 

 LQG Treasurer Report 

August 2010 
Beginning Checking Balance 8/1/2010 $31,618.88 
INCOME 
 Checking Interest 2.78 
 Membership 65.00 
 Newsletter advertising 40.00 
 Quilt Show frame rental 25.00 
 Windmill pattern 72.00 
 TOTAL INCOME $204.78 
EXPENSES 
  0.00 
 TOTAL EXPENSES $0.00 
   ======== 
OVERALL TOTAL $31,823.66 
 
Ending Checking Account Balance 8/31/2010 $31,823.66 
Current CD value: Next maturation date: 4/29/2010 $29,838.61 
  ======== 
TOTAL ASSETS 8/31/2010 $61,662.27 

Kris Vierra, 2010-2011 LQG Treasurer 
 

News from IQSC 
October 3 – Quilt ID day 
October 16 – 2:00-4:00 pm Workshop, American Girls Discover 
Childhood Treasures and South Asia taught by Sheila Green 
October 23 – Quilts for Community, Santa socks, sponsored by 
LQG 
October 24 – Public Lecture, Embroidery: The Living Craft of India, 
Dr. Anjali Karolia 
October 26 – Tuesday Talk, Marseille: Planning and Designing the 
exhibition, by Carolyn Ducey and Marin Hanson 
November 2 – Tuesday Talk (Extra), The Remarkable 
Reproductions of Hortense Beck, by Gloria Comstock 
November 6 – 9:00-3:30 pm  Workshop, Miniature Masterpieces by 
Machine. Taught by Barb Caron from IQSC 
November 6 – Quilts for Community, Habitat for Humanity, 
sponsored by LQG 
November 23 – Tuesday Talk, The Art Quilts, Planning and 
Preparing the exhibition by Carolyn Ducey 
December 11 – 2:00-4:00 pm, Workshop American Girls Tea Party, 
Sheila Green 
December 12 – 2:00 pm, Special tea party sponsored by LQG 
Current exhibit of SOUTH ASIAN SEAMS runs through November 
7, 2010 
The CHILDHOOD TREASURES exhibit of Mary Ghormley's doll 
quilts runs through December 12, 2010 – Bev Thurber 

Santa Socks 2010 

Once again the Lincoln Quilters Guild will be 
collecting items that can be donated to family 
agencies in Lincoln for Christmas 2010.  Bring 
your donations to the monthly meetings.  These 
are our suggested for items.  
October – Pocket calendars, note cards 
November – Bring your beautiful Christmas stockings and 
cash to vote for your favorite stocking. 
These are suggestions, feel free to donate new items of your 
choice.  Tubs will be at each meeting to hold the items. Cash is 
always a wonderful donation.  

Linda Daiker, Ginny Harvey, Joan Ogle, 
Joyce Pope and Barb Brown 

Historians requesting help 
Because the LQG is so active, this year's LQG co-
historians, Pat Hackley and Megan Patent-Nygren, 
are looking for your help.  Activities from small 
groups to service projects, classes and more need 
to be included.  If you have some photos you would 
like to share or be considered for the year's scrap-

books, please pass them on to 
meganchristine@hotmail.com. 
 In your message, please identify the photographer, 
the name, date and location of the event and the 
subjects in the photo. Thank you! 
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Minutes of the Lincoln Quilters Guild – September 13, 2010 
College View Seventh-Day Adventist Church – Lincoln, Nebraska 

President Deb Bauer-Knopp called meeting 
to order and welcomed everyone. 
Two members of the Special Olympics 
Committee  were present at our meeting.  
On behalf of the Special Olympics 2010 
USA National Games, they accepted a 
check for $5138.  The LQG Special 
Olympics Raffle Quilt Committee sold all 
available raffle tickets and also received 
some donations.  All monies received were 
included in the check. 
Vice President Rebecka Schafer introduced 
speaker elinor peace bailey.  elinor did a 
trunk show with many of her wonderful 
dolls.  She also recited marvelous poems 
about many of the dolls. 
Deb thanked elinor for a wonderful program.  
Minutes 
The minutes of the May 2010 meeting were 
in the September Plain Print.  The minutes 
stand approved as printed.  
Treasurer’s Report 
Treasurer’s report was in the September 
Plain Print. The Treasurer’s Report was 
remanded for audit. 
Announcements – Joyce Pope, President-
elect 
Fall Retreat – there are still a few spots left 
for the fall retreat. Contact Kate Laucomer 
or Martha Lane. The information for those 
who have signed up will be going out next 
week. 
Bags of Love – Barb Burton – The Board 
has approved a new community 
outreach project that we hope many of 
you will participate in.  It’s called Bags of 
Love and will be chaired by Barb Burton 
who is here tonight.   
Alzheimer’s Quilt Project – The Alzheimer’s 
Disease Cooperative Study is distributing 
quilts to volunteers participating in research 
studies to find a cure.  The project aims to 
express appreciation to the volunteers, all of 
whom have mild to moderate cognitive 
impairment.  They are seeking lap-size, 
rectangular or square, between 40 and 60 
inches per side.  If you are interested, there 
is a small article on the bulletin board with 
the contact information or you can see 
Joyce after the meeting. 
Alzheimer’s Garden – Kate Laucomer, Past 
Present of LQG, had a quilt chosen to travel 
in the exhibit, Alzheimer’s: Forgetting Piece 
by Piece,  sponsored by the Alzheimer’s Art 
Quilt Initiative and Ami Simms.  The exhibit 
is on display at the Shelburne Museum in 
Vermont and Kate’s quilt was the inspiration 
for a Memory Garden at the Shelburne 
Museum.   
Holders and Folders – there is a clipboard 
going around for you to sign up for a future 
meeting. This is a great opportunity to see 
the quilts up close and personal so please 

consider signing up. 
Paducah Show – Jim Riese has tours or 
bus trips to the upcoming Paducah show – 
the information is on the information table. 
Threads Across Nebraska – LeAnne Killion 
needs volunteers for Threads Across 
Nebraska.  There are many shifts and jobs 
available starting on Thursday, September 
30 and during the show on Friday, October 
1 and Saturday, October 2.  Please 
contact LeAnne for more information.  Her 
email is lkillion@frontier.net . 
Bus Trip – The SCC bus trip to the AQS 
Show in Des Moines is Friday, October 8th.  
Call Nancy at 437-2700 for more 
information. 
Free Quilt Stand – 55" x 30" for hand 
quilting.  Original box and assembly 
instructions.  See Sheila Green or contact 
information is on the Publicity Table.   
Textile Society of American Volunteers 
Needed – The sessions run October 6 to 
10 at various locations.  Contact 
information for Helen Sellentin, Volunteer 
Coordinator, is on the Publicity Table. 
Look for the yellow cards! 
Upcoming Quilt Show information is on 
the Publicity table: Des Moines Area Quilt 
Guild October 6th – 9th and the Fremont 
Prairie Peacemakers October 22nd – 23rd. 
Quilts for Community will feature the 
making of Santa Socks on October 23, 
10:30 am to 2:00 pm at the International 
Quilt Study Center and Museum.  To 
participate, all you need to do is put your 
name on the list for free museum 
admission and a light lunch. The sign up 
sheet is on the IQSC table or contact 
Sheila Green.  Join us for a fun time.  Last 
Saturday, Quilts for Community featured 
Quilts of Valor! 
Thank you notes have been received 
from:  
• St. Monica's and Catholic Social 

Services for the pillowcases donated. 
• Susan and Jason Gieschen, winners of 

one of the three raffled Special 
Olympics' quilts. Jason is a SO athlete 
and his mom Sue is a coach.  The note 
is on the Publicity table and includes 
photos of Jason with the quilt! 

Thanks to Carolyn Garner, Pat Hackley, 
Carrol Dischner for your help with the 
Childhood Treasures exhibition reception 
to honor Mary and Roger Ghormley. 
Sheila Green and Sandy Anderson chairs  
Discover Nebraska Volunteers are 
wanted!  Qualifications?  Love interacting 
with fourth graders, can cut and paste! For 
more information, come to our work day to 
prepare classroom materials for this 
year. The workday will be held on 
Monday, September 20, 10:00 am at the 

Bernina Sewing Studio, 1501 Pine Lake 
Road.  Information on their table.  Contact 
Sheila Green for more information. 
Plain Print Deadline is this Wednesday, 
September 15th.  Information should go to 
Lin Gowin-O’Brien. 
National Quilting Day 2011 – from Sheila 
Green, chair.  Plans are well underway. 
Mark your calendars for Saturday, March 
19!  We have two new sponsors this year: 
the Nebraska State Quilt Guild and 
AccuQuilt.  We’ll have lectures, 
demonstrations, LQG Outreach projects, 
and lots more!  Watch for upcoming 
announcements.   
Empty Spools – Kris Vierra still needs 
your empty thread spools. 
Quilt Show – Heritage Needlework Guild 
in Nebraska City will have their show 
September 18th and 19th. LQG member, 
Lois Wilson, is their featured quilter. 
Quilt Exhibit – The Harmonics, Margrethe 
Ahlschwede, Lois Wilson, Elizabeth 
Sterns, Zita Schneider, Judy Lane, and 
Marty Eischeid, have an exhibit at the 
Bernina Sewing Studio featuring their 
textile works.  The exhibit runs through 
September 23rd. 
State Raffle Quilt – Vicky Skuodas is the 
Quilt Mom for the NSQG Raffle Quilt.  
Tickets are $1. Notecards are available. A 
pack of 10 cards is $9. The quilt was made 
by LQG members Jan Stehlik and Bonnie 
Kucera, and was quilted by Rich O’Hare.   
Pillowcase Project – Anita Dover received 
12 new pillowcases tonight. The project will 
run like last year.  Kits will be available.  
Anita expressed thanks to the Bernina 
Sewing Studio for allowing us to use their 
facility in August to make the kits. 
Tea Party – Brenda Carlson invited 
everyone to a Tea Party on Sunday, 
December 12th at 2 p.m.  This will celebrate 
the end of Mary Ghormley’s Doll Quilt 
Exhibit at the IQSC.  Tickets are available 
from Brenda and co-chair Sheila Green. 
IQSC Liaison – Bev Thurber gave us a 
schedule of upcoming events. 
Bags of Love – Barb Burton asked for help 
to make these bags that are given to 
children when they are removed from their 
homes. The bags include a quilt, soft pillow, 
toy, and personal items. LQG has provided 
quilts in the past. They need 200 bags by 
the first part of December. 
Friendship Blocks – Pam Wakeman and 
Tanna Kinnaman showed the Friendship 
Block for October and November.  It will be 
a 6” finished split rail using red, white/tan, 
and blue.  Please make an extra block 
which will be used to make a Quilt of Valor.  

(Continued on page 5) 
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Kris Vierra has volunteered to quilt this quilt. 
Quilt Fest 2010 – Marilyn Rembolt reported 
that though the numbers for admissions 
were slightly down, our members were 
thrifty, and our income was up slightly.  
Income for Quilt Fest 2010 was $14.908.21. 
Mini Raffle – Sue McKee and Dana 
Attenberry.  A wallhanging donated by 
Joyce Page  was won by  Martha Dennis.  A 
wallhanging donated by  Sue McKee was 
won by  Jaynee Wolfe.  A wallhanging 
donated by  Lee Taylor was won by  Susan 
Heath.  Pattern and books donated by 
Meylonie Schatz were won by Kathy 
Phillips.  Next month’s donations will be 
from Pam Wakeman, Loralee Novak, and 
Lora Yardley. 
NEW BUSINESS 
NSQG Awards – Marilyn Rembolt and 
Susan Weber, NSQG President-Elect, 
presented the following awards: 
NSQG Friendship Star to Carol Brandl and 

LeAnn Frobom who were chairpersons for 
the 2009 Quilt Nebraska held in Lincoln. 
NSQG Radiant Star to Sheila Green for her 
work on National Quilting Day 2010. 
NSQG Radiant Star to the Lincoln Quilters 
Guild for National Quilting Day 2010. 
Fair Winners 
Deb read the list of quilters who won a 
country or state fair ribbon given by LQG.   
Donna Svoboda, Lincoln – Lancaster 
County Best in County 
Peg Spradlin, Cozad – Best Overall Wall 
Quilt 
Alice Torpin, Doniphan – Founders Award-
Best Senior Adult Bed Quilt 
William Vierra, son of LQG member Kris 
Vierra, Lincoln – First Quilt Contest 
Dorothy Alexander, Superior – Best 
Contemporary Quilt 
Donna Svoboda was present and shared 
her beautiful quilt with us. 
Upcoming Programs and Classes  
Rebecka Schafer announced there are 

openings in the October Class on Tile 
Quilts.  It will be Sunday, October 10th from 
1 pm-6 pm.  Cost is $40. 
The registration forms for the classes in 
October, November, January, February, and 
March are on the LQG website.  You can 
print off the form. 
Membership Books – The books are 
available in the hall.  Please pick up your 
book. 
Committee Members Needed – We still 
need a co-chair for the New Member 
committee.  We also need a member for the 
Nominations Committee.  Please contact 
Deb if you are interested. 
OLD BUSINESS 
Email Addresses – If you have changed 
your email address, please contact Kate 
Laucomer or Deb Bauer-Knopp. 
The meeting was adjourned to Show and 
Tell. 

Minutes submitted by Kate Laucomer, 
acting LQG Secretary 

(Minutes – Continued from page 4) 

Mary Ghormley's exhibition 

Childhood Treasures: 
Doll Quilts from the Ghormley Collection 
The International Quilt Study Center and 
Museum welcomed 283 guests for the First 
Friday Opening of Mary's exhibition on 
August 6!  This was the largest attendance 
for a First Friday.  We served strawberry 
shortcake, punch and coffee.  Mary and 
Roger Ghormley were presented with a 
corsage and boutonnière from LQG. The 
exhibition will be featured at the museum 
from August 6 to December 12.  Mary is a 
founding member of the Lincoln Quilters 
Guild and leader in the Nebraska Quilt 
Documentation Project.  She has been 
collecting doll quilts for 40 years and has 
donated 300 doll quilts and about 60 doll 
beds to the museum.  Thanks to Carolyn 
Garner, Pat Hackley and Carroll Dischner 
for all of your help at the reception! 

Sheila Green and Sandy Anderson, 
Reception Co-Chairs 

Tea Party 
Invitation 
Please join Mary 

Ghormley and friends for Tea on Sunday, 
December 12 at 2 pm.  The Tea Party, 
sponsored by the Lincoln Quilters Guild, will 
be held at the International Quilt Study 
Center & Museum.  December 12 is the last 
day of the exhibition of Mary's doll quilts and 
beds, Childhood Treasures.  Seating is 
limited, so don't delay in purchasing your 
tickets.  Can you think of a better way to 
celebrate the Holiday season with your 
friends?   To purchase the $10 tickets, 
contact Brenda Carlson (402) 430-1826 or 
Sheila Green (402) 483-0453. 

Quilts for Community 
Santa Socks and Sacks are the featured 
project for October 23, Quilts for Community 
at the International Quilt Study Center & 
Museum.  Bring your sewing machines, 
basic sewing supplies and join us from 
10:30 am to 2:00 pm.  A light lunch will be 
provided.  Call or email Sheila Green or 
sign up at the Oct. guild meeting to get your 
name on the list for free museum 
admission.  This is a fun way to spend time 
with friends and interact with the museum 
visitors! 
Looking ahead to November 6th, we'll be 
making wall hangings for new Habitat for 
Humanity homeowners.  Don't forget to sign 
up!  

National Quilting Day 2011 
Mark your calendars for March 19, 2011 to 
celebrate National Quilting Day at the 
International Quilt Study Center & Museum.  
Last March, 767 guests were treated to free 
museum admission, great lectures, 
demonstrations, learned about the LQG 
Community Outreach projects, viewed 
machine quilting demonstrations and 
enjoyed the museum's exhibitions in the 
galleries. Plans are well underway for 2011.   
The Nebraska State Quilt Guild and 
AccuQuilt will help sponsor the event. 

Sheila Green, Chair 

Habitat for Humanity 
Jan Gustafson and Sheila Green attended a 
Dedication on September 18 for a new 
home built by Habitat for Humanity.  A wall 
hanging, made by an LQG member, was 
presented to the new homeowner, Rose 
Elembo and her five children. Sheila gifted a 
wall hanging to Semira Osman and her two 
children at their home's dedication on 

August 29.  More wall hangings are needed!  
You can make wall hangings at home, or 
attend Quilts for Community on November 
8 at the IQSC to make them with the group. 
 

September 2010  
Friendship Block Exchange 

Rail Fence Block 
Due October/November 

Drawing for blocks will be 
held at November meeting 

 
We will be making a Rail Fence block from 
red, white/cream and blue fabrics. 
To make a rail fence block cut a 2½” X 6½” 
rectangle from a red, a white and a blue 
fabric and join. This will make a 6½” X 6½” 
block.   

 6½” X 6½” block 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

Or strip piece: 
 

After joining your strips, cut them every 6½” 
inches to make 6½” X 6½” blocks. 
 
If you have any questions about finishing 
this block, please call 
Pam Wakeman (402) 826-2944 
or Tanna Kinnaman (402) 488-6949 

2 ½ X 6 ½” red 

2 ½ X 6 ½” white 

2 ½ X 6 ½” blue 

Red 

Blue 

White 

2½” X width red of fabric 

2½” X width of blue fabric 

2½” x width of white fabric 
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Lincoln Quilters Guild 
P.O. Box 6861 
Lincoln, NE  68506 

2010-2011 LQG Officers 
President – Deb Bauer-Knopp 
President-elect – Joyce Pope 
Vice President – Rebecka Schafer 
Vice President-elect – Kate Laucomer and 
 Martha Lane 
Treasurer – Kris Vierra 
Treasurer-elect – Sherry Taylor 
Secretary – Christy Stoner 
Advisor – Sheila Green 

• Bernina Sewing and Embroidery 
Machines and Sergers 

• BSR – Bernina Stitch Regulator 
• Horn Sewing Cabinets 
• Machine Repair 

1501 Pine Lake, #12 • Lincoln, NE 68512 
402-423-3108 

Check our website for our latest class offerings: www.berninabuzz.com 

PAID ADVERTISEMENT 

 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
• All over, edge to edge, and custom quilting available 
• Over 50 pantographs to choose from! 
• Fast turn-around 
• Binding service, custom labels, and photo quilts 
• Custom quilts – Have it your way! 

E-mail: kcustomquilting@aol.com • Phone: 402.484.7858 
in Lincoln, Nebraska 

PAID ADVERTISEMENT 

Nothing Sews Like a Bernina. Nothing. 

Quilt Stitches 
516 Court 

Beatrice, NE 68310 
402-223-1916 

quiltstitches@windstream.net 
 

New shop – New owner – New fabrics 

PAID ADVERTISEMENT 


